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To:  Eric Smith From:  Bryan Beaulieu 

Company:  EJ Drywall Date:  11/15/14 

Re:  Hilton Garden Inn - Portland, ME - Porte Cochere Assessment 

 

Description: 

Our office was informed that an accident occurred at the Hilton Garden Inn located at Portland, Maine one evening in 
November of 2014.  A moving van had hit the soffit framing of the porte cochere and made some visual damage.  We 
were tasked with determining the extent of the structural damage. 

 

Photos Provided By Eric Smith 

 

On the morning of Friday, November 14th, I visited the site and met with Al Delaney of the Hilton Garden Inn to go over 
the damage.  The extent of the damage is the sheathing material and minor crushing damage to the light gage soffit 
framing in an isolated area.  The framing may have temporarily shifted  a small amount during the incident to cause the 
cracking where the soffit meets the wall.  Considering the brittle nature of the material used to face the soffit, this is not 
surprising.  The frame was checked to see if the porte cochere remained shifted but was found to be perfectly upright.  
The hole on the vertical face of the soffit was done with a hammer and not the vehicle. 

Based on the damage observed, the structural steel system  (the WF beams and  tube steel columns) were not impacted 
by the accident.  Only the non-structural cladding system in an isolated area sustained some damage and can likely just 
be patched over or removed and replaced.  It is our opinion that the porte cochere does not pose any danger after this 
accident. 

 

  Sincerely, 

 
Bryan Beaulieu 

MacLeod Structural Engineers, P.A. 


